Long Valley Volunteer Fire Department
Long Valley Community Services District
P.O. Box 30226

58880 SR 70

Cromberg, CA 96103

(530) 836-2550

Long Valley L,ommumty oervices District
Board of Directors Meeting
Tuesday June 16, 2020

Present: Steve McDowell, Greg Kneisel, Jonathan Sprague, Dan McDonald,
Barbara Jean Castignoli, Alice Parlier, Steve Peters

Minutes: Dan Moved and Jonathan seconded to approve the March 2020 minutes
motion passed. The agenda and minutes will be on the Districts website

3

Meeting

Agenda Reviewed with no changes
Public

Comment No Public comment

NEW BUSINESS

Adoption

Of By-Laws  Jonathan moved and Barbara Jean seconded to adopt the By Laws. Motion
passed with no dissent.

New phone
Service Steve reported the new phone service is through Oma and is internet based.
The cost is $25/ month plus taxes.

Debit Card  Steve reported he requested a petty cash debit card from the bank. It will be
used for the phone bill and miscellaneous expenses.

Budget

Review The Long Valley CSD did not receive the 2019 final budget from the County due
to software changes in the County Auditor’s office. Spreadsheets provided from
Auditor were used to process the 2020 preliminary budget to be sent to the
County. The preliminary budget will be posted at the Post Office, on the
community email and Web site.
The budget will be finalized in September via resolution of the Board of
Directors. The preliminary budget was approved with no dissent.

OLD BUSINESS

Recruitment The district is using the Web site and local media to recruit firefighters.
& Retention of

Volunteer

Firefighters

700 Forms  All board members have provided their 700 forms for 2020.



50/50 Swap
Meet

Reports
Fire Dept.

Treasurer

Vehicles

Website

Long Valley Volunteer Fire Department
Long Valley Community Services District
P.O. Box 30226

58880 SR 70

Cromberg, CA 96103

(530) 836-2550

The Swap meet appears to be doable using County guidelines for COVID-19.
It will be he'd in July or August. Steve and Barbara Jean will get together to
decide on a date. Jonathan will put the information on the Website and
Facebook page. Dan will submit it to the Plumas News Website.

Steve Peters reported the paperwork to send the old truck back will need to be
completed. Steve also said that CalFire has directed fire departments to inspect
any places that rent such as Camp Layman and 20 Mile House. Tim would like
to do a pre-inspection and may go around to take a look.

The new truck has been painted and will need new tires.

The Jeni Jones $4000 Grant was received and new jumpsuits have been
ordered to replace the wild land gear previously used.

Alice reported the Auditor’s office had been having us scan and email the bills
in each and mail in our deposits. This has worked out well from our end but the
Auditor is again asking that we submit the original bills and deposits either by
hand or through the mail. As reported in the budget, the 2019 final budget was
not received.

Molly Kenney donated $500 in Dan Kenney’s name.

Greg reported the vehicles were inspected today and are ok.

Jonathan reported the Website and Facebook page are up and running.

Meeting adjourned with the next meeting on September 8, 2020 at 6:30 pm



